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Budget
Nancy S.

Two reminders:

1. Committee Chairs and Reps from small meetings who are not able to be
reimbursed for their mileage to the monthly NHI Business meetings, have the option
of being reimbursed by NHI.

2. Please submit any outstanding expenses that need reimbursement as soon as
possible. If you cannot bring requests to the June meeting, please mail them to NHI's
post office box..

And a request:

I need 2 volunteers to stay after the June NHI meeting to help review a random
selection of financial transactions for January to May 2015, plus the Retreat.

Please consider doing this important service to make sure we keep our finances in
step with the Traditions and the Concepts.

Meeting List
Diane L.

The meeting list was updated on 6/5/2015

Promises Newsletter
Sandy M.

The committee put together the June issue of the Promises
in early May as the Chair was on vacation in late May and
early June.

Please forward any submission for the September Promises to
oanhpromises@oanewhampshire.org with a subject line of “Promises Submission”
or submit it to the committee via USPS:

Promises Newsletter, c¢/o NHI, PO Box 1363, Derry, NH 03038-6363

Region 6
Dorothy M, Jill M,
Judy G

The report on the 4/18 R6 Assembly is online at:

http://www.oanewhampshire.org/restricted/committee-reports/2015/2015-04-
18 _Combined R6_Assembly Report.pdf

Retreat
Cheryl L

The Committee:

I have formed a committee of 4 willing volunteers with whom I will be working to
develop the theme and carry out the tasks that will ensure a smoothly run retreat.
Our first meeting is to take place next Sunday, June 14™ at my house in Springfield.
The volunteers are Sue W., Eileen M., Elise G. and Mandy R. If anyone is
interested in joining in the fun and service, please contact Cheryl L at 603-369-1313
or cherylann24@live.com. All interested members are welcome to be part of this
committee.
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The Retreat:

Our Winter Retreat is scheduled for the weekend of January 8-10, 2016 at the
Barbara C Harris Conference Center in Greenfield, NH. The cost for the retreat is
$195 per person double occupancy or $275 per person single occupancy.. We are
still in search of a retreat leader and I have requested the “speaker list” from the
Region 6 website in order to have some choices for the committee to consider at our
meeting. If you know of a retreat leader who would be suitable, please contact me.
When we reconvene in September, I expect that we will have a retreat
flyer/registration form ready for approval.

Scholarship Fund:

Our scholarship fund is low due to an increased number of requests last year so [ am
requesting that groups consider making a contribution to the scholarship fund in the
upcoming months.

In OA Service — Cheryl L — Retreat Coordinator

Ways & Means
Effie S.

A BOOK COVER SALES FROM SEPTEMBER 2014 TO APRIL 2015

October 2014 Convention- $543

January 2015 Retreat - $52
April 2015 Sharathon- S47
Total Sales- S$S642

B. Book Cover Inventory 06/03/15

Potential
Size Quantity Price Value
BB Hardcover 6 $ 12.00 S 72
BB Softcover 1 S 11.00 s 11
Voices of Recovery 6 S 6.00 $ 36
12&12 Brown Bk* 19 $ 11.00 $ 209
12&12 (small) 27 $ 6.00 $ 162
For Today 14 $ 6.00 $ 84
Abstinence 7 S 11.00 s 77
Journals 2 S 8.00 S 16
Total Books 82 S 667

*also fits Abstinence book

C. SERVICE OPPORTUNITIES
October 2015 OA Convention in Hartford Ct from Oct 23 to Oct 25

Book covers will be for sale at the OA Convention beginning Friday, October 23,
2015 to Sunday, October 25, 2015. Two people are needed to staff the table during
‘sale’ times. Suggested book cover sale times are:

Friday- 4pm to 6 pm

Saturday 8 am to 6 pm

Sunday exact time to be determined but about 1 hour.




The chair is requesting that NHI members let WM chair know if they plan to attend
the convention and if they are willing to sign up for a shift.
(Treasurer will need to provide seed money in the amount of $100 )

D. The Ways and Means Committee will be meeting to discuss possible changes in
pricing, anticipated book cover needs, and suggestions for special book cover orders.

E. At the September 2015, NHI meeting, The Ways and Means Committee plans to
propose that NHI purchase OA Literature/books to be used as display copies where
book covers are sold.

Additionally, the committee will propose that NHI consider granting financial
reimbursement to the WM Chair for the registration fee for the annual convention. If
purchased within 2 weeks after the last convention, the cost is $25. If approved, this
reimbursement would go into effect in the Fall of 2016.

Website

Jill M., Barbara W.

Our website is www.oanewhampshire.org. Make sure to check out our new
"Contribute to OA" section. If you follow the menu item for "Meetings" you will see
a link to view the NHI meetings on the OA website. It's still a little flaky, though!

We do our best to keep the list of local events up to date, but we need your help!

Please forward links or flyers to oanhwebmaster@oanewhampshire.org.

Check out our link for "OA RECORDINGS" to point members to audio files for
meetings, workshops, and conventions. These are all free for you to listen to on your
computer or move to a cell phone or mp3 player! World Service is doing workshops
on the Steps once a month and is posting the audio files. See oa.org for details!

Remember, to access the Restricted Area of our NHI website, the username and
password are "service" and "serenity". This section of the website is mostly
business-related but all OA members are welcome to access it.

Workshops
Pat S.

After an unsuccessful search for a location to hold our Back-to-Basics workshop, it
was determined that attempting to hold it in June was, in fact, a bit ambitious. Either
certain dates were not available, or they were in conflict with other events, i.e.,
intergroup meeting, other OA events, graduations, personal schedules, etc.

It has been decided to postpone the event until late summer or early fall. In addition
to the Back-to-Basics, the committee is looking forward to holding at least one other
workshop before the end of the year.

World Service
Delegates

Jill M., Dorothy M.

The report on the 4/27 WSBC is at:

http://www.oanewhampshire.org/restricted/committee-reports/2015/2015-04-
27_Combined WSBC_Report.pdf
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